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Development Services
From Concept to Construction

APPEAL SUMMARY

Status: Decision Rendered

Appeal ID: 22140 Project Address: 1220 SW Columbia St

Hearing Date: 11/20/19 Appellant Name: John OFlaherty

Case No.: B-007 Appellant Phone: 5035173907

Appeal Type: Building Plans Examiner/Inspector: Geoffrey Harker 

Project Type: commercial Stories: 2 Occupancy: Classification R-1/B Construction 
Type: III-N 

Building/Business Name: Joyce Furman Building - New 
Avenues for Youth 

Fire Sprinklers: Yes - Throughout all floors. 

Appeal Involves: other: a current fire code ordinance for our 
building. 

LUR or Permit Application No.:

Plan Submitted Option: pdf    [File 1] Proposed use: Main floor office space and second floor 
transitional housing space. 

APPEAL INFORMATION SHEET

Appeal item 1

Code Section 2014 OSSC 1018.1

Requires This appeal request is in regard to a recent fire inspection finding. New Avenues was informed that 
since our first floor offices, used by administrative staff, all have fire rated doors, we are not 
permitted to use door stops to hold the doors open. Our first floor offices have a significant amount 
of foot traffic so I asked the fire inspector what alternatives can we explore so we can keep the 
doors open. I was told that I would have to be able to demonstrate that fire doors were not 
required at the time of the internal construction to build out the office space. If I can demonstrate 
this, then we can keep the doors open. If not, we would have to either keep the doors closed or 
invest in a magnetized system attached to our fire alarm that would automatically release the 
doors to close whenever the alarm is tripped. That cost is $20K to $25K to install. Since that is a 
significant amount of money, I recently came down to the Bureau of Records to see if I could 
determine if the install of fire doors at the time of the internal construction was required. I was 
assisted by Plans Examiner Geoffrey Harker who was able to determine that at the time of the 
construction, it was subject to the 1997 UBC code and that code did require fire rated doors. 
However, if the same internal construction were to be done today, it would be subject to the 2014 
OSSC code (1018.1) and fire doors would not be required because this building is equipped with a 
sprinkler system throughout. Mr. Harker recommended that since fire doors would not be required 
today, I submit this appeal proposing that New Avenues be granted non-fire rated door status for 
this building. 

Proposed Design N/A
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Reason for alternative This appeal request is primarily an accessibility matter since we do have significant foot traffic in 
and out of all of our administrative offices every work day. We also have an employee who uses a 
wheelchair and having our doors closed would create a significantly more challenging work 
environment for this individual. 

APPEAL DECISION

Omission of one hour fire rating in corridors of UBC building: Denied. Proposal does not provide 
equivalent Life Safety protection. 
Appellant may contact John Butler (503 823-7339) with questions.

Pursuant to City Code Chapter 24.10, you may appeal this decision to the Building Code Board of Appeal within 
90 calendar days of the date this decision is published.  For information on the appeals process, go to 
www.portlandoregon.gov/bds/appealsinfo, call (503) 823-7300 or come in to the Development Services Center.
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